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24th August 2021
Newquay Town Council
The Mayor
Councilor Louis Gardner
Council Officers
Marcus Hill
Newquay
Cornwall

Dear Councilor Gardner,

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION, NEWQUAY BRANCH ANNUAL REMEMBERANCE 
PARADE AND SERVICE AT ST MICHAELS CHURCH ORGANISED ON BEHALF OF 
THE TOWN COUNCIL ON SUNDAY 14TH NOVEMBER 2021

As you are probably aware, the Branch can no longer be responsible for the Road Closures 
for any Form of Parade, as the Royal British Legion has indicated that the RBL Insurance can 
not be used to cover Parade Road Closures as this is a Civic Responsibility but with the Royal 
British Legion Members assisting to ensure that the parade and any service and Wreath 
laying is carried out in a dignified manner. In 2019 the council were kind enough to take on 
this role of facilitating the Road Closures with Cornwall Council, and the Branch is again 
hoping that Newquay Town Council would do this again, especially as you were also able to 
arrange personnel to cover the different road closures through the street, reopening the 
streets as soon as the parade had safely passed. If you can do this that will be great and I am 
quite willing to send out the invites as in past years so we know which organizations are 
going to attend, and more importantly how many people will be attending from each 
organization so the seating can be organized in the Church, of course if the council would 
rather do this then that would be alright. I look forward to the Councils early reply.

Yours Sincerely,

J P Knowlson
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